
Clerks Report for July 22 

Playing Field: The CCTV has been installed and is now up and running, the cable repairs have been 

undertaken and we are currently arranging for the ducting repairs to be carried out. It may be 

prudent to purchase some signage for the inside of the fence highlighting that there is a cable in 

ducting above ground as whilst our current staff are aware of this it may not always be them that are 

carrying out the work. We also need to purchase additional signage for the lower and top gate 

informing of the CCTV and providing information as to who manages the system. We have one sign 

on the side of the CCTV shed but this may not be sufficient.  

There have been quite a few incidents of broken glass reported in by causal staff over the past 

month.  

Except for the laminate repairs required on the climbing frame the work that was allocated to our 

casual staff from the Rospa report has been completed. Quotes are still being sought for other work 

highlighted in the report. 

Cemetery: 

The benches have been delivered and the bench bases are due to be installed over the next week or 

so. The plaques will then need to be ordered and installed. 

A leaking tap at within the Cemetery has been reported and the office has had the work undertaken 

the tap needed to be replaced. 

General: 

Telephone Box: The Telephone box bids closed on the 20th July and the highest bid received was 

£1100, this has been accepted and the successful bidder has been notified. BT have been contacted 

to arrange the electric disconnection and a contract needs to be drafted for the purchaser.   

As this was an asset sale the Parish Council do need to consider where the proceeds of this sale will 

be used. 

Dunstan Close Land: The solicitor has been notified and the contract for them to undertake the work 

has been signed and returned. 

Concrete Bus Shelters: Casual staff are due to start repairing and painting these in the next week or 

so and we are hopeful that this will be complete by the end of August.  

Issues Reported to Cornwall Council in July: 
Overgrown Hedges between the Methodist Chapel and Domellick Hill. 

Overgrown Hedges blocking restricting pavement access at the top of Trelavour Road. 
 
  

  
 


